
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Airport Advisory Board 

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Airport Zoning Ordinance 

         DATE:      May 3, 2021 

  

 
Background:  
 
As was discussed at the April meeting, work is beginning on removing the cross-wind runway (04-
22) from the ordinance and the City’s zoning map. 
 
Analysis:  
 
Attached is my “redline” of the ordinance with notes.  Underlined language is to be added, strike-
thru language will be deleted. 
 
I have not yet sent letters to the participating jurisdictions.  I will do that in May and hope to obtain 
names of persons interested in serving on the Joint Airport Zoning Board by July 1 so that we can 
start the amendment process shortly thereafter. 
 
Recommendation:  
 
Review and discuss the proposed changes to the airport zoning ordinance. 


